
 
 

 

Dear Parents 

 

KS2 SATS 

Our Year 6 children have worked extremely hard all year and we wish them all the best for next week as 

they take their KS2 SATs tests.  A reminder, that a hearty SATs breakfast is available for Year 6 in the 

hall from 8:20am (Monday to Thursday only).  Children should enter school via the office. 
 

Sports Report from Mrs Anderson 

We have had another busy sporting week at Westfield. I would like to say well done to the two mixed 

teams of Year 5 pupils who took part in the annual school games inter-school Dynamo cricket competition 

which was held at Market Deeping Cricket club. Both teams had very little practice time and were put 

together from some pupils who come to cricket club and some who have shown an interest in their PE 

lessons. 

They played a round robin format against the other schools and as the day went on, they got into their 

stride. For those who had never played cricket before, they soon developed their skills and worked as a 

team. Westfield blues came first overall, with Westfield Greens coming 5th. Westfield Blues now go on to 

represent our area at the county finals in June. 

We were also very lucky to have been a part of a local Kin-ball promotion, with our school games organiser, 

who ran a festival earlier on in the year and then provided training to some staff to allow us to deliver 

this sport at school. Organiser, Rupert Gibson ran a day of workshops for pupils in Years 4 to 6. This was 

an amazing opportunity to demonstrate to some pupils a completely different type of activity. The nerves 

at the start for some were replaced by smiles at the end of the sessions.  I hope to run some invite clubs 

next term and then build on this in September. Look out for some photos on our website, Kin-ball is 

basically a game of ‘keepie uppie’ with a giant ball. 
 

School Information 
 

Our Stars 

A huge ‘congratulations’ to our special stars this week.  To achieve this award children have tried very 

hard to excel in an area of their learning or behaviour.  Our stars this week are: 
 

Reception Rafferty Caleb  Eleanor 

Year 1 Molly  Mia  Matilda   

Year 2 Jack  Raven  Clementine 

Year 3 Isaac  Oliver  Lily 

Year 4 Toby  Mya  All 4K for Kindness and Resilience 

Year 5 Elliot  Isabella George 

Year 6 Emi  Adina  Kaylum  Elliott  Krish 
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Attendance 

Congratulations to the following classes who were winners for the week commencing 29th April.   
 

Gold Trophy Mrs Knott’s Class (99.13%) 

Silver Trophy  Mrs Brooke’s Class (98.06%) 
 

Attendance Ted Mrs Pardoe’s Class (99%) 

 Miss Hibbins’ Class & Miss Needham’s Class (98.33%) 
 

Do you find your child’s behaviour puzzling or frustrating on occasions? 

Angela Pinchin and Jacqueline Clark are planning another course entitled ‘Understanding Your 

Child’.  All parents may benefit from this reflective course that covers relationships, managing emotions, 

reducing conflict, sleep, eating, anxiety, anger tantrums – and of course, boundary battles!   
 

It is a relaxed and accepting environment, suitable for anyone involved with children aged 0 – 18 and 

everyone is welcome.  It will run on a Thursday evening from 6.00 – 8.00pm for 7 weeks, commencing 6th 

June 2024.  The cost is £21 (concessions can be discussed with Jacqueline) and this is payable prior to 

the course, or £3 per week, whichever you feel would suit you.  
 

Please let us know if you are interested as there are limited spaces.  If you would like further details, 

please contact Angela Pinchin, Pupil Wellbeing Lead, by telephone (to the school office), or 

email angela.pinchin@bw.keystonemat.org.  Parents attending past courses thoroughly recommend it! 
 

Oracy Challenge  

Why does the sunshine make us feel so different? Can you talk about the way the weather makes you 

feel? Does the sun make you feel energised? Does the wind make you feel excited or scared? Does the 

snow make you feel like rolling around? Talk to your friends and family. Do you feel the same or 

differently? 
 

Friends of Westfield – Follow us on Facebook - https://www.facebook.com/FriendsWestfieldBourne  

PJ Party & Film Night Friday 17th May – You can now book your child’s ticket via Parentmail for next 

week’s fun event. The event will start at 4.30pm (doors open 4.15pm) for all children (Years 1-6). Entry 

and pickup points are still to be confirmed - pickup is 6:00pm. KS1 will be watching ‘Madagascar’, KS2 will 

be watching ‘Cloudy with a Chance of Meatballs’ both U rated. 
 

We encourage the children to come in their comfy clothes, whatever they prefer, PJs, a onesie, tracksuit 

etc. They should bring a cushion/pillow, blanket and maybe a teddy if they’d like so they can be nicely 

snuggled and comfy. The event will be £3 per child which will include a drink and bag of crisps. We’ll also 

be running a little stall with some fidget toys and other goodies for 50p/£1. 
 

We’re currently working out overcoming issues with the projector in the main hall – if anyone has the 

ability to loan us any equipment, we’d be very grateful, otherwise we’ll be using classrooms. 
 

Helpers are needed for this event, if you can spare us some time (4.15pm-6:00pm) please get in touch 

- friendsofwestfieldbourne@gmail.com letting us know any children who will be arriving with you and 

preferred position KS1/2.   
 

Please note - all children must be collected by an adult at the end of the event and no mobile phones 

are allowed. 
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Bourne Westfield School Lottery 

Congratulations to Ms Coates who was the winner of the school lottery last week. The winnings increase 

as more people join - if you want to join for just £1 per ticket per week and have a chance of winning the 

weekly draw, then please go to www.yourschoollottery.co.uk, search for Bourne Westfield and follow the 

on screen instructions.   
 

 

 

Miss K Atkinson 

Headteacher 

 

 

EDAN Lincs Domestic Abuse Service   01522 510041  https://edanlincs.org.uk/ 

Providing support and assistance to men, women and children suffering, or fleeing from domestic abuse in 

Lincolnshire 

  

Healthy Minds Lincolnshire      https://www.lpft.nhs.uk/young-people/lincolnshire/young-people/i-need-

more-help/healthy-minds-lincolnshire# 

Providing support and treatment for children, young people and their families, who are experiencing 

emotional wellbeing difficulties. 

 

Place2be  https://www.place2be.org.uk/ 

Place2Be is a children’s mental health charity working with pupils, families and staff in UK schools.  

 

MIND     https://www.mind.org.uk/    0300 123 3393 

Providing support for people living with a mental health problem or supporting someone with a mental 

health problem. 
 

Family lives    https://www.familylives.org.uk/    0808 800 2222        

Providing early intervention and crisis support to families. 
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